
GLC Zoom Meeting Feb.18, 2021 12:00 noon 
Attending: 
Derek Shiels  
Ginger Cawood  
Emily Douglas 
Irene Eiseman 
Phyllis Higman 
Carolyn Miller 
 
The meeting started with a review of the webinar schedule: 
Susan Faucet- Feb. 26 
Maryann Fiest- March 26 
Brad Slaughter- April (open) 
 
Concern for more time for audience questions on a limited 40 minute zoom platform led to 
inquiries on other options. The MSU platform allows one hour, while the LTC platform time is 
unlimited. Derek will look into possible changes. He also volunteered to be the host for the first 
webinar. A sign up sheet will be sent out for hosting other presentations. 
 
The decision to pay $100 stipends to each 30 minute speaker as opposed to free voluntary 
service held, with only one dissenting voice. The presenter retains the option to refuse payment.  
I can only hope goodness of heart will prevail. 
 
Discussion of falling membership and declining dues revenue led to a suggestion of more 
promotion of the existence of MBC. The LTC summer newsletter mailing list is a potential 
starting point. 
 
A vote was taken for Carolyn Miller to retain two positions on state and chapter boards with the 
power of one vote. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 12:40 PM. 


